
FOI Request, sent to the Town of Tecumseh, Thu, Apr 11, 10:04 AM 

From: Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com> 

To: lmoy@tecumseh.ca 

 

Also sent to the Windsor Essex County Health Unit, Apr 11, 2019, 12:34 PM  

To: privacy@wechu.org 

 

  

Dear Privacy Officer, 

 

 

This is a Freedom of Information Request for Access to General Records, made 

under MFIPPA.  I will mail in my $5 application fee. 

 

On April 10, 2010 Dave Battagello of the Windsor Star reported the following 

quotes. 

 

Dr. Wajid Ahmed, medical officer of health for the Windsor-Essex County Health 

Unit: 

 

“As a persons of science, we stay up to date on all research and areas we 

work with,” Ahmed said. “We look at the results and based our 

recommendations on that. One research paper does not negate 

longstanding research that dates back 73 years that shows fluoride is 

safe." 

 

Tecumseh Mayor Gary McNamara: 

 

“A lot of it was repetitive, but I must say I’m proud how council did their 

homework on this and based their decision on good science.... The reality 

is the science is solid and peer-reviewed.” 

 

Description of Requested Items: 

1. All of the primary peer-reviewed scientific research papers on fluoride 

exposure from community water fluoridation during pregnancy published in the 

last 73 years, referred to by Dr. Ahmed and Mayor McNamara in their above 

statements published in the Windsor Star, showing that the fluoride exposure 

from community water fluoridation during pregnancy is safe with respect to IQ 

and ADHD symptoms in offspring. 

 

2. All other primary peer-reviewed scientific research papers on fluoride 

exposure during pregnancy published in the last 73 years, referred to by Dr. 

Ahmed and Mayor McNamara in their above statements published in the 

mailto:lmoy@tecumseh.ca
mailto:privacy@wechu.org


Windsor Star, showing that the fluoride exposure during pregnancy is safe with 

respect to IQ and ADHD symptoms in offspring. 

 

3. All non-primary peer-reviewed scientific research papers on fluoride exposure 

during pregnancy published in the last 73 years, referred to by Dr. Ahmed and 

Mayor McNamara in their above statements published in the Windsor Star, 

showing that the fluoride exposure during pregnancy is safe with respect to IQ 

and ADHD symptoms in offspring. 

 

Format: 

Pdf documents sent to me via email; I do not want anything shipped to me. 

 

Contact Information: 

Last name: Massey 

First name: Christine 

Address: xxx 

Phone: xxx 

Email: cmssyc@gmail.com 

    

 

Best wishes, 

Christine Massey, M.Sc. 
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